
 

 

XXII Olinca Model United Nations 2025 

Welcome Letter 

Fellow delegates, 

It is a pleasure to welcome you all to the 22nd edition of the Olinca Model United Nations 
Conference. I am proud to announce that OlinMUN is beginning its preparations in 
welcoming and delivering a joyful and rich experience to every delegate participating in this 
year’s edition.  

OlinMUN is a great opportunity to learn about global issues happening nowadays, in addition 
to the development of soft skills such as critical thinking, open-mindedness, dialogue, the 
creation of original and effective solutions, public presentations and negotiation. As a 
former delegate, staff member and currently, Secretary General, I am grateful for the 
personal growth that this event year after year has given me, helping me to be a better global 
citizen in a world that is facing several changes and crises. I hope this model can be a 
remarkable experience to not only discuss about the future, but also to inspire future 
generations to make a change in global issues which have been affecting millions of people. 
Delegates it would be an honor to work with you and to hear innovative and fresh proposals.  

This amazing event would not be possible without the help of all the staff members from 10th, 
11th and 12th grade who are voluntarily spending their time to organize such event. 
Additionally, special thanks to the secretariat members, Emma Bravo Millares (Chief of Staff 
and Protocol), Leonardo Ángel Rodríguez Piña and Fernando Ruano García (Secretaries of 
Academic Affairs), who have helped lead this model with me actively.  

Finally, special thanks to Daniela Sandoval Careaga who is leading us to make the best 
OlinMUN possible. We have a remarkable team, and I am sure that they will do an amazing 
work to provide the best experience for all. 

I am looking forward to learning from all of you and to welcoming you promptly to OlinMUN 
2025! 

 

Kind regards,  

Mateo Romero Raful 
Secretary General 


